Bill Type and Number:  1999-905

Sponsor:  The Council President at the request of the Mayor

Date of Introduction:  August 24, 1999

Committee(s) of Reference:  F; TEE

Date of Analysis:  August 27, 1999

Type of Action:  Authorization of Participation Agreement; Appropriation

Bill Summary:   This bill authorizes the Mayor and the Corporation Secretary to execute a Participation Agreement between the City of Jacksonville and the St. Johns River Water Management District pertaining to the City’s partial funding of the $16,983,000 purchase price for the acquisition of approximately 2,058 acres of property in the City’s Julington Durbin Creek Peninsula Area.  The bill appropriates $4,295,750 constituting the City’s 25% portion of both the estimated purchase price and closing costs as set forth in the Participation Agreement.  The appropriated funds are from the Preservation Project Reserve.

NOTE:     Technical amendments are needed to correct the spelling of ‘Bartram’ on    

Page 1, line 14 of the bill.  Also, the amount of acreage should be 2,063 as  noted on page 1 of the Participation Agreement (Exhibit A), rather than 2,058 acres.

Background Information:  The st. Johns River Water Management District is negotiating an Agreement of Purchase and Sale between the District and Bartram Park, Ltd for the acquisition of the Julington-Durbin Creek Property that constitutes approximately 2,058 acres.  The City is interested in acquiring this environmentally significant lands for the purpose of  environmental preservation.  Under the terms of the Bartram Park Agreement, the City would provide 25% of the land acquisition costs ($4,245,750; St. Johns River Water Management District would provide an additional 25% of the costs ($4,245,750) and the Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement Trust Fund of the State of Florida would provide the remaining 50% funding in the amount of $8,491,500.

Policy Impact Area:   Preservation

Fiscal Impact:  $2,295,750 is appropriated by this bill.

Staff Analyst:  Jackson

